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About the author 

 

I was born and raised in The Hague. Interest in far countries and cultural diversity 
made me decide to study Human Geography at the University of Groningen. After 
attaining my bachelor’s degree, I worked for some time to finance travel for about a 
year in South and Southeast Asia. After my return to Groningen, this travel 
experience made me decide to enrol in the Non-western Demography MSc program 
at the same university. This turned out to be a stimulating and life-changing 
experience. After eight months of fieldwork in the South Pacific and thesis writing 
thereafter, I graduated cum laude in the spring of 1986.  

I started working in health research at the National Hospital Institute in Utrecht. The 
desire to work and live in far countries appeared to be strong, leading to my move in 
1987 to Ethiopia when the opportunity arose to work as UN associate expert in 
demography at the Demographic Research and Training Centre of the Addis Ababa 
University. There, with UNFPA funding, I developed research projects on nutritional 
status, and on contraceptive use and -discontinuation. After the assignment in 
Ethiopia, I moved to Italy in 1990 to work as a demographer at the Food and 
Agriculture Organization (FAO) of the United Nations. My main work was to 
contribute to the formulation and acquisition of rural development projects, with 
particular reference to incorporating research components and population 
education, -information and -communication aspects into such kind of projects.  

After being recruited by the Institute of Social Studies (ISS), in the fall of 1992, I 
returned to The Hague, to work as lecturer in quantitative methods and computer 
applications in the UNFPA Global Training Programme on Population and 
Development (P&D). I also continued working as FAO consultant until completion in 
1998 of a long-term research project on demographic behaviour and livelihoods in 
coastal fishing communities in Africa and Asia. Apart from lecturing at ISS, I assisted 
in the transfer of the ISS P&D training programme to the University of Botswana. 
After the transfer, I started working at the Netherlands Interdisciplinary 
Demographic Institute (NIDI), as researcher and survey specialist in a multi-country  
project on the push and pull factors of international migration, and, later, in a project 
on the integration of young adults of immigrant origin in EU countries. On a part-
time basis, I continued working at ISS until 2000 in the newly established 
Population and Sustainable Development Masters Programme. To date, at NIDI, I 
have been involved in research in different domains of study, including international 
migration, acculturation, health, mortality, and population projections. At times, I 
worked abroad as a guest-lecturer in demography and as a survey consultant.   

In 2013, NIDI offered me the opportunity to compose and defend this PhD thesis. 
Consummatum est. 
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